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PLAYGROUND NEWS / WILD FLOWER MEADOW / AGM  IN THIS ISSUE 

 

Our bid for funds from the Sita 
Landfill Trust for the children’s 
playground in Shelf Hall Park was 
submitted in January and we hope to 
be successful for the funding bid.  The 
decision date is 20th May 2016 

Donations to the 
Playground fund 

Following some generous donations 
from residents and businesses we 
have now raised a total of £3616 
towards the Playground fund.   

We continue to try and raise funds for 
the Playground and still need support 
from the community. If you would 
like to donate towards the 
Playground fund, have any fund 
raising ideas or any business contacts 
who may be interested in sponsoring 
the playground, please contact us  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Playground Fund Bid Submitted 
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Wild Flower Meadow 

The Safer, Cleaner, Greener team 

have been back to the park to begin 

preparing the ground for seed 

sowing in April.   

The team have started rotovating the 
ground and will complete the work 
during the first week of March.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

Our conservation officer attended a 
Wild Flower workshop with the Safer 
Cleaner Greener team at the Shay in 
Halifax, to gain an insight in to the 
techniques and timings involved with 
the creation of our wild flower 
meadow.   

Next members meeting  

Our Annual General Meeting takes 
place on Monday 29th February 2016.    
If you would like to be part of our 
group, be a member of the committee 
or just a volunteer, please come to our 
meeting and see what we are about.  

The meeting starts at 7:15pm at the 
Duke of York Pub in Shelf.   

Everybody welcome  

 

 

 

Web site Launch 

We have just launched our new web 
site. We hope that this additional tool 
will ensure more residents and local 
businesses are aware of our group and 
of our aims and objectives.  

Please do take a look at the site and 
please feedback your comments.   

http://shelfdistrictcommunitygroup.btck.co.uk/ 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Coming Soon: Bat Walk - Shelf Hall Park – 10th May 2016  

Meet at Shelf Village Hall 8:45pm – Chris Sutcliffe [Calderdale Countryside Service] has arranged for some bat 
detection devices to enable us to find the bats more easily. We do hope you will join us.   

Contact Us  
If you would like to be part of the playground working group, would like to assist with the wild flower sowing, 

contribute ideas or funding information or just want more information about us please email us on 
shelfcommunitygroup@gmail.com 

Check out our Facebook page! - just search for Shelf & District Community Group 

Please note our new mobile number 07542 574301 
 

mailto:shelfcommunitygroup@gmail.com

